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Hot School Meals

Don’t forget to order your child’s hot school 
meal by midnight on Monday’s for the 

following week.
www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

————————

Up Coming Events 

w/c 10th July

Monday 10th July: 
INSET Day (School Closed for all pupils)
12:00pm Deadline for Governors survey

Tuesday 11th July:
Year 1 Branksome Chine Trip
Year 5 Cassidy Class Upton Park Trip

Wednesday 12th July: 
Year 5 Armatrading Class Upton Park Trip

Wednesday 12th – Friday 14th July: 
Year 4 Hooke Court Residential Trip

Thursday 13th July: 
Year 5 Lloyd Webber Class Upton Park 
Trip

Friday 14th July – Year 5 and 6 Disco 
5:30pm – 6:30pm

Sunday 16th July – PTFA Planning 
Meeting at The Crown Pub 7:30pm

————————

Pupil Absence

If your child is going to be absent from 
school please contact the school office: 
Tel: 01202 514109 
E-mail: office@hillview.bournemouth.sch.uk 
If leaving a message or sending an email 
please give the following information:-
Child’s name, Class/Year Group
Reason for Absence—e.g. high temperature, 
sore throat, sickness etc. and if you are 
taking them to the GP then please give this 
information too.

Thank you

PE - 2022-2023 Review

It has been lovely to see so many of our pupils taking up sporting 

opportunities at Hill View this year. We have continued to offer 

free multi-sport clubs on a daily basis. In partnership with 

Foundation Sports, pupils have enjoyed participating in cricket, 

football, tag-rugby, basketball and dodgeball. In addition to this, 

school staff have also run netball and American football clubs.

Competitive opportunities are also important for children’s 

experience of sport. It was a pleasure to see our pupils enjoying 

taking part in both boys and girls football tournaments in which 

their understanding of teamwork was evident. This was also 

noticeable when our netball club members played a friendly 

fixture against school staff although it was a sobering reminder 

for many of the adults that fitness often diminishes with age!

Finally, we would like to congratulate the pupils who attended 

the recent Town Sports competition, representing the school in 

sprinting, relay, long jump and distance running. This is always a 

special event to attend and we are proud of both the 

achievements of the children and the way they conducted 

themselves.

Mr Curry & Mrs White            

PE Co-ordinators 

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/


Hot School Meals

From September 2023, the cost of a Hot 
School Lunch will be £2.60 each day.
If your child is in Year R, Year 1 and Year 2 they 
are eligible for a Universal Infant Free School 
Meals (UIFSM). 

As you will be aware our Hot School Meal 
provider is Forerunner, please see the link to 
their website: www.hotmealsonwheels.com 

Orders must be made by midnight on 
Mondays for the following week ahead.

Alternatively, you can order meals for the 
whole term in advance.

If no selection/order is made, then you will 
need to provide your child with a packed lunch 
from home. 

We do not have spare lunches delivered into 
school to cover anyone that has forgotten. 

Please remember we are a nut free school 
(this includes most chocolate spreads) and we 
promote healthy eating. Please see the 
attached menu for the autumn term.

PTFA Update

Discos & Magic Show

Years 5 & 6 – Disco 5.30-6.30pm – Friday 14th July 
Drop off and pick up will be via the year 3 & 4 side gate, please walk 
down and round to the side door.

Frozen Friday’s

We will be selling frozen ice pops on Friday 
after school, 50p, CASH ONLY – 
Available while stocks last!

Y6 Autograph Books
Please get in touch with us if you’d like to purchase one £4 Each

Uniform Preloved & NEW!
We’ve restocked our ‘pre-loved’ rail in the office with lots of items. 
Honesty box is on the office counter.
We’re always happy to receive uniform donations. Just pop them in a 
bag in leave under the ‘pre-loved’ rail.
We also sell new Uniform, please get in touch if you would like to 
place an order.

How to reach us:
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/ 
Email Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk 

PTFA Planning Meeting - Sunday 16th July
The Crown Pub 7:30pm
Planning meeting for the new Academic Year – We thought holding a 
meeting on a Sunday would enable some more parents to attend. 
Everyone’s welcome to come along and join in with the planning, 
feel free to come along and join us, we would love to see more of 
you 😊

----------------

Summer Reading Challenge
This year's Summer Reading Challenge has a 
physical activity theme and is called 'Ready, Set, 
Read!'. It is games, play and sport related with 
an emphasis on keeping minds and bodies active 
over the holidays

Please see the activity sheet at the end of the newsletter.
There is also a lovely little animation video available on YouTube that 
gives a brief outline of the challenge for older children.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8

----------------

Summer Holiday Activities
Please see the attached flyers 

at the end of the newsletter for 
information about Summer Holiday Activities

http://www.hotmealsonwheels.com/
https://www.facebook.com/hillview.primaryptfa/
mailto:Hillview.ptfa@hotmail.co.uk
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=WZRqgmJL8K8


School Nursing Team

Dorset Youth's Homepage

Please see the link above to the Dorset 
Youth site which holds a wealth of 
information about resources and help for 
young people in the Dorset and BCP areas.  It 
has been designed by young people for 
young people.  

BCHA Domestic Abuse Support 
Drop-Ins: 

Kinson Library, Wimborne Road, BH11 9AW 
- Every Thursday between 11:00 and 1:00
Cornerstone Baptist Church, Holloway Ave, 
West Howe, BH11 9JR. Every Monday from 
10am–12 midday
West Howe Children's Centre, 29 Moore 
Avenue, BH11 8AU. Every Tuesday between 
10am-12pm
YMCA Bournemouth, 56 Westover Rd, BH1 
2BS. Every Monday between 3pm-5pm

Parking & Road Safety for drop of and collection

Please be mindful of safety on the roads when dropping off and 
collection children.
Vehicles must be parked appropriately in the correct places, not on 
zig zag lines, chevrons, pavements or blocking driveways. Please also 
remember that the disabled parking spaces are for vehicles with 
drivers/passengers with a valid Blue Badge.

To report an illegally parked vehicle in Bournemouth, Christchurch 
or Poole:
• Call 01202 128900, then select the appropriate area option
• Email parking@bcpcouncil.gov.uk (Please note this mailbox is 

only monitored during office hours - Monday to Friday).

Please remember that you have parental responsibility for your 
children before school.  If you see underage children unsupervised, 
please let the office know so we can speak to the individual parents 
regarding this. 

----------------

Governor Survey for Parents 

Every year, we ask parents to complete our survey so we can seek 
their views and gather data to help us review the impact of the 
improvements the school is making. You can complete this year’s 
survey via our Survey Monkey link:
https://forms.office.com/e/VrpCp6dZwh
The closing date for responses is 12pm on 10th July 2023.

Thank you for contributing your views to the Local Governing Body, 
we really appreciate you taking the time to complete the survey.

Hannah Staddon
Chair of Hill View Local Governing Body

----------------

Life Education

We will be receiving our annual visit from the Life Education on: 
Friday 22 September to Friday 29th September 2023

Life Education is a charity providing health and drug education 
support to schools. The specially designed programme provides an 
unforgettable experience for the children whilst contributing to our 
Personal, Social, Health and Citizenship curriculum. The fun, 
interactive and age-appropriate programmes help children to 
understand the wonders of the human body and how to look after it. 

The cost for the Life Education programme is mainly subsidised 
through various organisations. However, we do need to ask parents 
for contribution to cover the remaining costs of £3.50 per child 
which can be paid via WisePay. We have reduced the cost per child 
from last year as we know that the last year has been a difficult one 
for many families, businesses etc, the school will be funding the 
remaining costs. 

Please can you make you payment online by WisePay by 9am on 
Monday 18th September 2023.

Thank you

https://dorsetyouth.com/
mailto:parking@bcpcouncil.gov.uk
https://forms.office.com/e/VrpCp6dZwh


BCP Parents Survey: 

Have Your Say 

Parents, we need your help!

We would like to hear about your experiences of using childcare 
in Bournemouth, Christchurch and Poole. This includes day 
nurseries, pre-schools, childminders, before and after school 
clubs and holiday clubs too.

If you are the parent or carer of children aged 0-14, or children 
with a special educational need or disability (SEND) aged 0-18, we 
need to hear from you. This short survey will give you the 
opportunity to feedback about the provisions you currently use, 
enabling us to provide the best support for your family in the 
future.

Follow this link to have your say  or scan the QR code above with 
your phone. The survey is open until 1 September 2023. 

----------------

Rail Safety Week

Following on from Rail Safety Week last week, please help to 
keep your child/ children safe around the rail network by sharing 
these 3 messages:

1. Being on the railway tracks is extremely dangerous

2. Trains can run at any time of day or night, even when not 
shown in the timetable, or on station information displays, or 
online.

3. On the Wessex and South Western Railway network trains 
are powered by a ‘third rail’ which carries 750v of electricity. 
This is always live, even when there are no trains running.

----------------

WIZARDS
For  07 July 2023 

This week’s Wizards have been
working hard practising their spells. 
They were asked to turn themselves

into owls, but instead they’ve
completely vanished and have left a 

note saying they’ll be back next
week! 

The Accidental Prime Minister – Tom 
McLaughlin

When Joe tells a local news reporter exactly 
what he would do if he were leader of the 
country, the video goes viral and Joe's speech 
becomes famous all over the world!
Before long, people are calling for the current 
leader to resign and give someone else a go . . . 
and that's how an ordinary boy like Joe ended 
up with the most extraordinary job. Now the fun 
can really start . . .
Hats for cats! Pet pigs for all! Banana shaped 
buses! Swimming pools on trains!
A hilarious story of one boy's meteoric rise to 
power!

Reading Focus

https://haveyoursay.bcpcouncil.gov.uk/parents-survey-2023
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